College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

June 10, 2013, 1:00 pm – Peace Garden Room
Present: Betsy Birmingham, Kevin Brooks, John Cox, Keri Drinka, Linda Fricker, Jeanne Hageman, Daniel Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten
Guests:  Michael Ellingson and Larry Peterson
Michael Ellingson reported on the status of furniture purchases for the new offices in Minard Hall.  He stated that they went over budget on the renovations, primarily due to issues associated with the collapse, and that no funds were left to purchase furniture.  Because furniture was included in the original overall budget for the Minard renovation, SBHE policy does not allow the University to exceed the budget without receiving a waiver. Therefore no additional funds (even departmental funds) can be expended for one year on furniture.  Exceptions will be allowed for furniture that was lost in the actual collapse.
Keri Drinka reported that the format for the AHSS Newsletter will change and will now be 8 pages.

Budget news – NDSU will receive “true up funds” which will provide us with the same funding formula as UND.  NDSU will receive $6.4 million for the next biennium (new positions, spousal hires, library funding, health insurance for graduate assistants).  A tuition increase of 3.28% has been approved.  

AHSS needs replacements for the following Senate Standing Committees:  Assessment (Kevin Brooks volunteered to stay on the committee), Equity and Diversity, General Education, Academic Integrity, and Research and Consulting.

A handout on PTE and Policy Maintenance was distributed.  Each unit must have approved guidelines on file.  Periodic review of unit guidelines should occur and if such review has not been done in the past five years, one should be done now.  Reviews should address teaching expectations, research expectations, and service expectations.
Annual Reports are due July 1.  Kent will send a template out to departments.

Kent reminded chairs to send him alumni tracking reports.

Advance notice for international travel is 30 days.  Faculty are reminded that they are not permitted to draw up memos of understanding with international organizations.
A Task Force on Academic Freedom has been meeting and will make a recommendation soon.

Space is available in the Research II building.  A new VPRCATT, Dr. Kelly Rusch, has been hired and will begin September 27.

Larry Peterson, Director of Accreditation, Assessment, and Academic Advising visited with chairs and asked for suggestions on ways that Assessment and the General Education program could be improved.  It is apparent that one of the primary problems is that people don’t fully understand the purpose and value of assessment.
The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.
Submitted by Cathy Heiraas
